
 Public Service Commission 
 
JERRY D. FENN 
 Chair 
 
DAVID R. CLARK 
 Commissioner 
 
JOHN S. HARVEY, Ph.D. 

State of Utah 
 

SPENCER J. COX 
Governor 

 
DEIDRE M. HENDERSON 

Lieutenant Governor 

 Commissioner 

 

Heber M. Wells Building, 160 East 300 South, 4th Floor, Salt Lake City, UT 84111 
P.O. Box 4558, Salt Lake City, UT 84114-4558 

Telephone (801) 530-6716 • facsimile (801) 530-6796 • www.psc.utah.gov 

March 3, 2025 
 
Mr. Max Backlund 
Rocky Mountain Power 
1407 West North Temple, Suite 330 
Salt Lake City, UT 84116 

Data Request Response Center 
PacifiCorp 
825 NE Multnomah St., Suite 2000 
Portland, OR 97232 

 
Re: Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Tariff Revisions to Electric Service Schedule 

No. 300, Regulation Charges; Docket No. 25-035-T02 
 

Dear Mr. Backlund: 
 
 The Public Service Commission of Utah (“PSC”) reviewed the February 5, 2025 
filing by Rocky Mountain Power (“RMP”) proposing changes to Electric Service 
Schedule No. 300 (“Schedule 300”). The proposed change to Sheet No. 300.2 is: 
 

1. Adjust the current carrying charge rate from 5.34% to 5.40%. 
 
According to RMP, the proposed change reflects the updated carrying charge rate 
determined using “Aaa and Baa corporate bond yields as published by Moody’s 
Analytics”1 as required in Docket No. 17-035-T02.2 RMP requests an effective date of 
April 1, 2025. 
 
 The PSC also reviewed the comments of the Division of Public Utilities (“DPU”) 
filed on February 18, 2025. No other comments were filed. DPU confirms that the 
proposed carrying charge is calculated correctly and states the “proposed carrying 
charge of 5.40 percent [is] just, reasonable, and in the public interest.”3 Accordingly, 
DPU recommends the PSC approve RMP’s revised Schedule 300 as filed, effective 
April 1, 2025. 

 
1 Application at 2. 
2 See Docket No. 17-035-T02, In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power’s Proposed Tariff Revisions to 
Electric Service Schedule No. 300, Regulation Charges. 
3 DPU Comments at 2. 
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Based on the PSC’s review of RMP’s filing, the comments and recommendations 
from DPU, and there being no opposition, the proposed revision to Sheet No. 300.2 in 
RMP’s Schedule 300 is approved, effective April 1, 2025. The PSC directs RMP to refile 
its proposed tariff sheets, both the redline and clean versions, to reflect an effective 
date of “April 1, 2025” under the Description heading, next to the Sheet No. referenced 
9R.4, which currently reflects an effective date of “April 1, 2024.”  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#338526 

 


